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Funding for Local Government Reorganisation and Devolution 

On Tuesday 17 June, Cabinet approved allocating £1.9m from council reserves towards the cost of work 
the council needs to undertake to set up the new mayoral authority with Norfolk County Council and to 
prepare its business case for a single unitary council, which needs to be submitted to the government in 
September. Mayoral elections are due to be held in May 2026, with the mayoral authority set up a few 
months earlier, in February. The government has provided £1m towards the costs of the mayoral 
authority, which Suffolk County Council and Norfolk County Council have agreed to split between them. 
The government has also allocated £290k for Suffolk towards Local Government Reorganisation (LGR), 
which is to be shared with the other councils who are also preparing their proposals for the government 
to consider in September. The council is not planning to use all of the £1.9m from reserves, which it is 
allocating as the financial outturn for 2024-25 was better than expected – it just wants to put aside 
some money it can use if necessary. The costs of setting up the mayoral authority and reorganising 
local councils is more likely to be tens of millions; it is the potential long-term savings that makes the 
process worthwhile to the government, who provide council funding. 
 
S106 MONEY; have enquired how much still not spent , most allocated, but some projects still not in 
place. Bumbury Arms plans still not fully developed.  
 
THURSTON RAIL CROSSING; I joint letter from the chair of the PC myself and the 2 District 
councillors wil be sent to the MP urging a meeting. Many thanks to Harry Richardson for preparing the 
draft letter 
 
Raising Educational Attainment in Suffolk 

On Tuesday 24 June, the council’s Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee considered the 
educational attainment of children in the county and how to improve it, as Suffolk is currently below 
national attainment figures at Key Stage 2 (year 6) and at Key Stage 4 (year 11). The council works 
closely with headteachers and the leaders of multi-academy trusts (MATs) so that schools can learn 
from each other via the Suffolk Education Partnership, which was established in January 2023.. Support 
is also offered to academy schools, although they do not have to engage with it; while the council still 
has statutory responsibility for school improvement for all of Suffolk, academies receive their funding 
directly from the government and not from local authorities. The meeting also noted that Suffolk still 
receives a low level of funding compared to other counties, and council leaders regularly lobby the 
government for fairer funding. 
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Suffolk Libraries Changes to Suffolk Community Libraries 

From the 1 June, libraries across the county were taken back in-house by Suffolk County Council at the 
end of the contract with Suffolk Libraries, who had been running the libraries since 2012. This was a 
controversial decision which attracted a lot of public and press interest, including a petition against it 
which was signed by over 20,000 people. The new name for the service is Suffolk Community Libraries, 
with new branding, but the council’s political administration has given assurances that all libraries will 
remain open, with no reduction in opening hours.    
 

Council Gains £8m for Bus Service Improvements 

Suffolk County Council has been awarded a grant of £8m from the Department for Transport to fund 
new and enhanced bus services across the county. The new funding from the government’s Local 
Authority Bus Grant can be used for the following: 

 £2,805,076 revenue funding for new or enhanced services 

 £5,229,805 capital funding for new and improved bus stops, bus stations or vehicle upgrades 

The council plans to use the money to improve bus priority on congested streets, upgrade the Real 
Time Passenger Information system (giving live updates in bus arrival times), and improve bus stops 
and routes. It will also use some of the money to look into the journeys people take with a view to 
creating more innovative fare offers in future and get more people to use bus services.. Details of 
successful local bids for the funding will be posted on the Suffolk on Board website, and if you are 
interested in putting forward a bid for future funding, you can find information on how to do that here: 
https://www.suffolkonboard.com/news/2024/06/bus-service-improvement-plan-where-
should-the-money-be-spent/  

NEW BUS SERVICE FOR THURSTON; So am very pleased that this money has been used to 
reintroduce a service for Thurston to be run by Mulleys. A small introduction event will be on “2nd July 
11AM  at Genesta Drive Hope to be there.  

 
 
 

Social Media and Helpful Links 
Follow us on: 

Twitter - Suffolk Green, Lib Dem & Independent Group (@ SuffolkGLI) / Twitter 

Instagram – https://www.instagram.com/suffolkgli_group/ 

Facebook - Suffolk GLI - Green, Liberal Democrat & Independent Group | Facebook 

Website - Suffolk Green, Liberal Democrat and Independent Group – The GLI Group at Suffolk County  
Council (suffolkgli.wordpress.com) 

 

Cost of Living help and advice: 

https://infolink.suffolk.gov.uk/kb5/suffolk/infolink/family.page?familychannel=6 



Benefits advice and support: 

https://infolink.suffolk.gov.uk/kb5/suffolk/infolink/adult.page?adultchannel=0 

Flood preparation advice: https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/suffolk-fire-and-rescue-service/fire-and-rescue- 
safety-advice-in-the-community/what-to-do-in-a-flood 

https://suffolkprepared.co.uk/get-prepared/risk-advice/flooding/ 

Flood recovery advice and support: http://www.suffolk.gov.uk/about/flood-recovery-information-for- 
suffolk 


